DRAFT

KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

MONDAY 12TH FEBRUARY 2018 THAT COMMENCED AT 7.45PM

PRESENT: Cllrs M Dixson, Chairman, S Pattemore, B Bird, L Reynolds, G Trickey, A Lawer 

G Taylor, R Westrop and W.Cllr H Greenman.   

Public Participation – There was one member of the public present who was invited to speak at item 5. Pond Maintenance 

M I N U T E S

	157.18
	Declaration of Acceptance of Office & Request for Dispensation for Precept setting - Councillor Lawer duly signed both the above. 



	158.18
	Apologies for absence – Received from Councillor Timbrell



	159.18
	Minutes - The Minutes of the Meeting of Kington Langley Parish Council held on the 8th January 2018 were signed by the Chairman and adopted as a true record.



	160.18
	Declarations of Interest – None received. 



	161.18
	Pond Maintenance – Following Mr Elkin’s offer of assistance to look into organising and agreeing a method statement for a mechanical solution of much needed pond maintenance. Mr Elkin was invited to speak – explaining a method/plan with an aim of bringing the pond back to life.  This would involve pumping the pond out and with the use of a digger clear and dredge it. Due to certain wildlife such as newts, ecological advice would need to be sought and as to whether any permission would be needed. An estimated cost of £1,100 was mentioned and funding sources are to be explored.  October/November was thought to be the best time for this task.

Following discussions, it was resolved to support Mr Elkin with this venture.  Mr Elkin agreed to look into this proposed project as he knows people with the appropriate equipment who could assist and he will also cost the project out and bring his findings to the Annual Parish Meeting. 

The Chairman thanked Mr Elkin for his kind and most welcomed approach to this matter.  

Note:  An email from a resident has been received expressing concern regarding the poor state of the pond.  Notification of the above plan to be forwarded to the resident – ACTION CLERK   



	162.18
	Matters Arising and actions from last meeting. 

Days Lane traffic - Increased number of large vehicles traveling down Days Lane. Horses on Exercise’ signs suggested To be investigated via Highways ACTION CLLR DIXSON – On going – Meeting Highways Engineer to discuss Monday 19th Feb    
Planning –   Application No. 17/03417/OUT – J17 Gateway application – The application to divert footpaths Nos 26 and 30 which is part of the above application, to go to the Northern Area Planning Committee and will be discussed as a separate matter to the above application. – To be monitored. 

Highway Matters 
Kerbing – A donation of £500 towards the cost of repairing the kerbing has been offered, A CATG Substantive Bid Scheme was successful.  Estimated total cost of scheme £20,000, Contribution from CATG £5,000, Contribution from Parish Council £3,000, funding sought from Substantive Highway Scheme Fund £12,000.  To be monitored -Ongoing   

Upper Common at East end of Parkers Lane - Erosion of the verge.  A request for kerbing to follow the eroded line – Issue raised – Latest update – Listed as a new priority 1 request for consideration by CATG.- ONGOING    

Water in the road at Church Lane. – Passed to the Parish Steward who is awaiting for the appropriate machine to clear the weeds from the drain – ON GOING   

Scalpings for Byway 34 – request made Ongoing – Another source to be explored – ACTION CLLR TIMBRELL  

Double Bend sign - The double bend sign at top of Plough Hill opposite ‘The Ridge’ has

faded – this to be reported to Highways – ACTION CLERK – Done – report received – 

‘This sign is not a priority in Wiltshire Councils Highway safety inspection manual, 

therefore it will be put on a list to be done as and when money becomes available’

Chased – latest report now closed. 

Gateway, land adjacent to Newlands Close - A neighbour of the site has informed the P C that she has written to the Enforcement Officer regarding breach of planning on one part of the issue. The Enforcement Officer to be approached offering support for the issue raised and to request he looks into the matter.– ACTION CLERK – Done – Reminder sent 30/1/18 &13/2/18  
Community Speed Watch –   50 30mph Speed Awareness Wheelie Bin stickers purchased.  More to be purchased. – ACTION CLLR TIMBRELL/CLERK       



	163.18
	Parish Steward Update

Plough Lane – Following a complaint received regarding the holes in pavement and grass area on the corner of Plough Lane. – Parish Steward may be able to assist with the holes in the pavement, The grass area was discussed and it was established that this may be the responsibility of Green Square Housing.  A letter to be written bringing this to their attention.  Also complainant to be notified – ACTION CLERK  

Mud in gutters in road, Wayside Close/Days Lane – Complaint received – Parish Steward notified – This is likely to be cleared during resurfacing – Complainant to be informed – ACTION CLERK  



	164.18
	Planning

Wiltshire Council Decisions

17/10529/FUL -  Proposed configuration of existing two storey annex, increase in

 height of existing two storey side extension and addition of single storey rear

extension together with associated structural and non-structural alterations to 

ensure full integration – at 4 Sutton Road, K.L. – Approved with conditions.

17/11121/FUL – COU of 4 former calf kennels to B8 storage use (part retrospective) 

COU of agricultural land to provide ancillary parking with bunding – at Land north site, 

K.L. – Approved with conditions  

17/12386/CLP Certificate of lawfulness to confirm the commencement of the erection of 

a new dwelling at Russett Hs, K.L. – Approved

17/12399/CLP Certificate of Lawfulness for the COU of land for the stationing of 3 static

 holiday units at Plough Lane Caravan site, K.L. – Approved. 

17/11121/FUL COU of 4 former calf kennels to B8 storage and COU of agricultural land 

To  provide ancillary parking at Land at North Site, K.L. - Approved

Applications for consideration 
Work to trees on Conservation Area - 18/00476/TCA Cradley, Days Lane, K.L. 

18/00597/TCA – Pooh Corner, K.L., 18/01306/TCA The Glen, Ashes Lane, KL, 18/01280/TCA Old Chapel Field, Plough Lane, KL, 18/01279/TCA Sawyers Hs, Parkers Lane, KL, 18/01268/TCA Fitzurses, KL – It was resolved to support all the above applications.  

18/01102/REM – Phase 2 infrastructure, vehicular, cycle & pedestrian connections, public open space, including a village green, a NEAP, Allotments, landscaping, SuDS and ancillary infrastructure across the phase 2, infrastructure area following outline planning permission N/12/00560/OUT at Land north of Hill Corner Rd, & West of B4069, Chippenham. – It was resolved to support this application. 

Also received – 17/11549/FUL Proposed parking area – Langley Fitzurce school, Middle Common. K.L. – The Parish Council is the applicant – Acknowledgement of applicant also received 

 

	165.18
	Planning Tool Kit  – The Clerk reported that she had met with Cllr Timbrell on the 24th January to discuss the best way forward with the preparation of a Planning Toolkit.  

We both felt that the kit should be used in line with the Parish Council’s standing Orders.  

The kit will need to coincide with the planning policies of the Wiltshire Core Strategy – taking into account any updates of the Core Strategy. A meeting with the other members of this group to be arranged to decide how, when and who is to draft a Planning Tool Kit. 


	166.18
	Community Speed Watch –   Cllr Reynolds reported the following:  A very good take up of bin stickers and more needed.– It was resolved to purchase more once it’s established how many is needed. – ACTION CLERK/CLLR TIMBRELL 

Sharing equipment with Chippenham Hill Corner Road & East Tytherton. Likely to get the equipment in blocks of 2 weeks in 5, Not heard yet when our first slot will be.


	167.18
	Chairman’s report  - Cllr M Dixson reported on the following:

17/09061/FUL Barn application - Lime Tree Farm – A Conservation Officer has visited the site and is opposed to the application and it is understood that the application has been withdrawn.   

Dangerous Trees on part of the common are in need of attention.  Quotations to be sought – ACTION CLLR DIXSON 



	168.18
	Wiltshire Council report    - Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman reported on the following: 

Gateway Application – This application is likely to be brought to Strategic Planning at the end of February.  It is felt that many issues are still uncertain – Cllr Greenman has advised Planning Officers that more investigative work is needed before a decision can be made.  

Fly Tipping – Signs have been explored, there are 127 tips in Wiltshire – the cost of 25 signs would be £480 – these could be sited and moved around from time to time.  CCTV to be brought forward at a later date, costs for this are being looked into.   



	169.18
	Ongoing projects – 
· Replacement Notice Boards – Cllr Pattemore reported that the board on Plough Lane has been refurbished and the board at the Plough is to be done next.


· School Parking – Planning application submitted and registered        



	170.18
	Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) – A meeting took place on the 17th January.  A full report has been circulated. – In brief it covered – 

· The hall is booked at near full capacity.  
· The accounts for the F/Y 2017 are to be submitted for independent examination.
·  The 2018 budget will remain the same.  
· A fund is being built in preparation for the Pavilion replacement and car park project. Planning permission has now been granted.  
· New curtains have been fitted.  
· The next Rural Arts event takes place on Sat 28th April.  A face book page has been set up and events are mentioned.  
· Major works on the Croquet lawns were undertaken at the end of 2017 and the Tennis Club are planning repainting of their courts.  
· Repairs were carried out to swings in the play area following the annual safety inspection.      

    

	171.18
	General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) – The Clerk circulated a report and other documentation received relating to forthcoming changes in the Data Protection Act.  The Clerk has enrolled onto a 90 minute Data Protection webinar which summarises GDPR and provides information on how to ensure your council is compliant – this was supported by the Parish Council.  A Data Protection Officer will need to be appointed and it is not clear as to whether the Clerk can fill this role. A further report will be circulated at the March Meeting.

Document Retention – Due to the forthcoming changes, advice has been sought on data retention.  Therefore documents that go back further than 5 years can be destroyed.  Authorisation was granted to the Clerk to destroy any such documentation that is of no further use to the Parish Council. 



	172.18
	Finance – Report previously circulated. 

a) Receipts since 8th January 2018 totalled £2.00 
  

b) Payments approved at this meeting totalled - £1,155.66 + £223.14 from the defib account.  


c) Bank Account balances as at 2nd February 2018 – Deposit account - £11,049.91, Current account - £7,782.83, Defib account - £1,524.08 – Total £20,356.82.  


d) The Clerk circulated a report on Exempt Status/Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities (TCSA) – It was agreed that the Clerk apply for exemption. 

   

	173.18
	Correspondence received/actions to take –

a) Road Closure information – circulated – noted


b) Brain Tumour information circulated – noted


c) Notification of termination of a wayleaf – last payment will be December 2018. – Acknowledgement of receipt of this termination to be sent. – It was resolved to sign the acknowledgement – ACTION CLERK 
  

d) Email from the Volunteer Coordinator for the Greathouse seeking permission to use Middle Common for the annual Dog Show to be held on Sunday 24th June..- Circulated – Permission was granted with conditions – ACTION CLERK 


e) Email from a resident expressing concern regarding branches being left on a part of the village green. – Circulated. – More information on who left the branches to be sought – ACTION CLERK 


f) Briefing note 340 – circulated.  – Noted


g) Speed restriction information – circulated – Noted


h) Great British Spring Clean information – circulated - noted. 

	174.18
	Exchange of Information/Agenda items for March 12th meeting   

Cllr Bird reported that the Trustees of the Alms Houses were short of members.  It was suggested she place an article in the village magazine 

Cllr Pattimore reported that the Plough pub bus stop sign was down.  A letter to the bus company to be written – ACTION CLERK 


Cllr Pattimore reported that the occupants of ‘Spinney Well’, Sutton Rd, have marked out what is thought to be their perimeter of the plot, however it is thought this may have encroached on common land.  To be investigated and actioned if necessary – ACTION CLERK 

Cllr Pattimore reported that the sign at the top of Days Lane was unreadable.  Due to Wiltshire Council stating that signs were not high priority it was decided not to take this any further. 

Cllr Tayler reported that an Ash tree at the top of Plough Lane was very large and potentially dangerous.  This to be investigated – ACTION CLLR DIXSON



MEETING CLOSED AT 9.32PM 
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